
RIVER YEALM & DISTRICT ASSOCIATION 
Registered Charity Number 262929

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING held at The W.I. Community Hall, Newton Ferrers on Tuesday 23rd April 2019 

1. Apologies for absence  

Were received from, Susannah Bradley, Frances Dean, Peter Faulkner, Peter and Susan Hall Denise and David Marchant, Emma and John Parker, Peter and Janet Sims, Suzanne Sparrow, Jeremy and Sally Spooner, Bill and Caroline Taylor.  There were 43 members present.
2. Minutes 

The minutes of the Annual General Meeting on April 24th 2018 were approved and accepted.

Proposed:    Robin Hogg    Seconded:  Roger Hallett.

3. Chairman’s Report







The Chairman reminded those present of the 3 monthly rotational Chairman and read the Report, which had not been sent to  Members prior to the meeting.
· N3P. Peter Pritchard and Christopher Lunn led the original scope and study for the Neighbourhood Plan, which has since been adopted and referred to as supplementary guidelines.

· Website. This is recognised as a good central starting point and is referred to for all local information. However, the RYDA recognises that assistance is still required with articles for the Newsletter.

· The Public Toilets. The Parish Council feels strongly re: the closure in Newton and are aware that walkers in particular use the facility during the winter as well as summer months.

· GDPR. A large number of signatures was required for the production of the new Directory and data protection has been adhered to throughout. Sincere thanks were expressed to Peter Faulkner for his tireless work and I.T. expertise.

4. Secretary’s Report, nothing to report.
5. Adoption of the Accounts
The Honorary Treasurer, Alan Lomax, reported the Accounts.  The Association is in a healthy financial position primarily due to Luscombe Maye’s funding of the 2019 directory and their continuing financial support for the next edition. Membership is steady at 300. Vicki Ingram was thanked for carrying out the Independent Examination of the accounts and offering to do so next year.

· Income: £420. (Less than last year). The suggestion of a possible increase in the relatively small subscription (£2) was raised, to avoid arrears. This was rejected on the grounds of complication, cost and bank administration.
· Insurance: Thanks were given to RHA and PC for their contributions towards the premium for the annual Harbour Clean-up. 
The Accounts for the year ending 31st December 2018 were approved and accepted.

Proposed:
  Sue Hinchliffe

Seconded:  Liz Woodd-Walker.
6. Election of Chairman and Committee Members 
The Chairman informed the meeting that for the continuing future the position of Chair will rotate amongst members of the Committee on a 3-month cycle until a more permanent solution is identified.
Christopher Bradley
Acting Chairman (current rota)

Helen Lancina

Honorary Secretary

Alan Lomax


Treasurer & Membership secretary

Christopher Lunn 

Committee Member

Robin Forrester

Committee (Planning)

Lesley Dempsey

Committee Member (Website & Newsletter)

            Suzanne Sparrow

Committee Member 
            Peter Faulkner

Committee Member (Directory)
The Committee remains en block and unopposed
 

7. The New Directory
The Chairman outlined the main changes of the new directory and hopes that it will be met with approval. Responding to queries re: lower number of entries; Christopher Lunn pointed out that obviously people have moved from the area during the last 4 years and that everyone included in the directory has given their signature, in compliance with new GDPR regulations. As the directory is generously funded by Luscombe Maye, there is no reason to increase the membership subscription. Chris Davy was thanked for their generous sponsorship and for that of future editions.
8. Any Other Business
· Spirit of Yealm: second edition currently on sale, due to successful sales of first edition, all profits donated to Regatta Fund. As various local anecdotes were not included (e.g. bombing of Butts’ Park), there will be a dedicated section on the RYDA website for preservation of such memories (Robin Hogg to action).
· Brookings Down Wood: Bob Styring reported on how the strong winds of winter resulted in the clearing of many fallen trees, with a good turnout of 8 – 10 volunteers each time.  Contractors were employed to help clear the fallen, hazardous trees above the tennis courts and Middlecombe Lane. 
· Eastern Hill Wood:  This year’s main achievement is the creation of a ‘zigzag’ path up the steeper track and another one to meet it to facilitate access and safety. The cost for contracting out the work was funded by the local grant, leaving the current balance at approximately £1000. As these maintenance costs will recur each year, the donations from ‘Friends of Brookings’ Down Wood’ are more important than ever and new subscribers are always welcome! (see more detailed report on website).
9. Date of AGM 2020: April 2020 (tbc)
10. Harbour Clean Up.  A successful clean up took place on Saturday 23rd March. Andrew Beveridge was thanked for organising volunteers for the clean up.
11. ‘The Tin workers’ Impact on Dartmoor Landscape’. There followed a fascinating talk by the Chairman of the Dartmoor Tin working Research Group. See website for further details.
Christopher Lunn thanked the speaker for his contribution to a very interesting and informative AGM. The meeting closed at 8.50pm.
Helen Lancina Honorary Secretary
Minutes to be ratified at the AGM 2020.
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